David & Virginia Diamante
P. O. Box 1054
Ripley, MS 38663

January —April, 2024
UPDATE

Dear Brethren at O/Mm'pe@\r' b PRel e

We hope all of you are enjoying this beautiful spring weather as you watch God fill the earth with color and
smell of green grass and flowers. All of this is a sign of His faithfulness and goodness to His creatures.

The pictures above are of a 23” x 23” x 18” box we shipped to a school for special needs (Autistic & down
syndrome) children in the Philippines. It was founded and is run by a pastor and his wife ( Lino & Miriam) who were
members of the second church we started in the Philippines. They, also, have a ministry at a dumpsite where people
live in makeshift houses and the living conditions are indescribable. Besides this, the church they started is the
foundation for these ministries. The materials we sent were divided among the teachers of the school, Sunday
School teachers of the church, and those who hold Bible classes at the dumpsite. Our hearts are thrilled that those
that we trained are carrying on the work of sharing the gospel in ways that we could not have done.

We recently shlpped a box to a pastor and his wife (Ling & Kate) up in the mountains just outside of Manila.
Besides his church, Bro. Ling has a prison ministry. His church ministry is very fruitful and God is blessing the work.
We know the materials and Bibles we sent will be a great blessing to them.

* We are sorry that it has been this long since we have been in touch. The Lord is good, our needs are met, and
we are well, physically, for our age. Thank you for your continued support and prayers. Thank you for the support of

4b (€ ~ in December, the ﬁ D ~  inJanuary, the #L0 ~ in February, the @ O — in
March, and the __f (s0 ~ in Ma'y/‘}Frr I

For Christ Aloﬁe,

David & Virginia Diamante




